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11.
Kgoshi L M Mokoena to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

Whether any steps have been taken against an employee in the working-for-water programme in Mpumalanga who allegedly called his black female colleague by his dog’s name; if not, why not; if so, what steps?
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REPLY:

Staff from the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry have checked the records of the Mpumalanga Office of Working for Water Programme in Nelspruit with regard to the matter raised in this question.  No record of a formal complaint or grievance that could be linked to the incident referred to by the Honourable Member has been found.

Should the Honourable Member have further details at his disposal, the matter will be further investigated upon receipt thereof.

I can add that the Working for Water Programme is managed by my Department.  A Zero Tolerance Against Racism and respect in the work place approach are being followed in all my Department’s offices, including in the offices of the Working for Water Programme.  This is supported by diversity management training and teambuilding workshops of which a number have been successfully conducted in the Mpumalanga Region.  It is also supported by the most rigorous investigation into any charges concerning racist or gender abuse.

